### SACRED HEART CHURCH

83-17 78th Ave, Glendale, NV 11385

**Sunday Masses** 

Saturday 5:00 P.M.

Sunday 8:00, 9:30, 11:30 A.M., & 5:00 P.M.

**Holy Days:** 

Special schedule will be announced in weekly bulletins.

Weekday Masses

Monday 8:30 A.M. & 7:30 P.M.

Tuesday through Saturday 8:30 A.M.

**Office Hours:** 

Monday thru Friday: 9:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M.

**Saturday:** 9:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M

Sunday: Closed.

Sick calls and emergency anytime

Rev. Marcin L. Chilczuk — Administrator, ext. 103 or 106

Rev. John J. Fullum — Pastor Emeritus, ext. 124

Rev. Joseph L. Cunningham — Associate, ext. 123

**Trustees** 

John Schatz

Stephen Nathan

SH Catholic Academy Principal

Joanne Gangi

**Music Director** 

Charles Nicholson

Deacon

Deacon Peter Stamm

**Director of Faith Formation** 

Laura Ciraolo

Pastoral Council President Rosemary Lazenby

Pastoral Associate
Nancy Baer

**Business and Plant Manager** 

Charles F. Wissert, ext. 102

Bookkeeper

Liliana Gomez, ext. 104

Confessions: Saturdays: 11:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M.. Thursday before First Friday: after morning Mass

**Rosary and Chaplet of Divine Mercy** 

Monday thru Friday at 8:00 A.M.

Miraculous Medal Novena

Mondays after 8:30 A.M and 7:30 P.M. Masses

**Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament** 

First Friday of the Month: 1:00 P.M. to 7:30 P.M.

**Nocturnal Adoration Prayers** 

First Friday of the Month at 7:30 P.M.

Celebration of Baptism

First and Third Sunday of each month at 1:30 P.M

**Registration:** By appointment ONLY; Please contact a Priest or Deacon at the Rectory at least 2 months in advance of the Baptism.

BOTH parents must come in for registration.

Instruction: Arrangements will be made at the time of Registra-

tion. Please bring birth certificate (if possible) to registration.

Celebration of Marriage

Arrangements should be made at least six months in advance, prior to the proposed wedding date. Please log on to www.pre-cana.org for complete information about marriage preparation in the Diocese.

### **Our Parish Mission Statement**

We, the parishioners of Sacred Heart Parish, East Glendale, New York, are blessed with the responsibility to ourselves and to others to share our faith through actions, ministries, witness and prayer. We will love, respect and support each other and our community by being responsive to the needs of others

RECTORY	ACADEMY 84-05 78th Avenue	FAITH FORMATION CENTER 84-05 78th Avenue	OFFICE OF PARISH MINISTRIES 77-05 84th Street	KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 79-03 Myrtle Ave
718-821-6434	718-456-6636	718-386-5616	718-821-3285	917-560-5363
718-821-6452	,	718-456-9217	, 30 3_3 5_36	22, 233 2232

Parish: www.sacredheartrccglendale.org Religious Ed.: www.sacredheartreligion.org School: www.sacredheartschoolglendale.com



#### **SUNDAY – JANUARY 29**

8:00 AM For the People

9:30 AM

11:30 AM Frank Bonventre

5:00 PM Joseph & Gertrude Schauer

### **MONDAY—JANUARY 30**

8:30 AM Joseph Burkitt (Anniv)

7:30 PM Gene Reichardt

### **TUESDAY – JANUARY 31**

8:30 AM Eleanor Starace

### WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 1

8:30 AM Vito Pucci

### THURSDAY - FEBRUARY 2

8:30 AM In Honor of the Holy Trinity &

The Blessed Mother

### FRIDAY - FEBRUARY 3

8:30 AM

### **SATURDAY – FEBRUARY 4**

8:30 AM Peter Mandala 5:00 PM Frank Kotnik, Sr.



Lynn Bacino Zoe Bonowitz, Ann Marie Caporale, Tim Chrissy, Marie Cronin, John Cruscuola, James Deifel, Karl DeSousa, Joseph Divone, Rita Fuchs, Angelo Ferrara, Steven Foss, Lina Gagliardotto, Fred Gerstheimer, Michael Giangrande, Mary Gollob, Shane Patrick Hanrahan, Debbie Hofmann, Kevin King, Roger & Rose Marti, Karen McGrath, Bill Niklaus, Sean O'Brien, Bonnie Opitz, Jerry Opitz, Maureen Ostermann, Santo Pantina, Donald Pfail & Family, Tom Quinn, Noel Jannello-Ruiz, Peter Schellenberg, Joan Siegel Angela Sinacori, Ann Steinmann, Ruth Sundbach, Eleanor Tillmann, Karen & Steven Weber, Florence Whitman, Fr. Zanon



## THE HOSTS HAVE BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF GENEVIEVE & CHARLES THAENS

By: their niece

They will be remembered in a very special way at all of the Masses this week.



## THE TABERNACLE CANDLE HAS BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF VITO PUCCI

By: his children

He will be remembered in a very special way at all of the Masses this week.

## THE ALTAR CANDLES HAVE BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF PETER MANDALA

By: his daughter, Margaret

He will be remembered in a very special way at all of the Masses this week.

## THE HOLY FAMILY SHRINE VIGIL LIGHT HAS BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK FOR ADELAIDE KOMINSKI

She will be remembered in a very special way this week in our prayers.

### FLOWER DONATIONS

For the Blessed Sacrament Altar In Memory of the Fuchs Family



### FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK MS. JOANNE GANGI

Today marks the beginning of National Catholic Schools Week, the annual celebration of Catholic education and its focus on faith development, academic excellence and community service. We've planned some special activities for the week.

Today we begin the week with our Opening Mass at 9:30. Everyone is invited and our students and families will participate in the celebration of the Mass. Following the Mass, everyone is welcome to join us at the school for refreshments and to walk through our building. For prospective families, tours will be conducted and questions answered. Registration information and applications will be available in the school office for families that are registering for the first time.

On Monday, the students will wear crazy hats to demonstrate their creativity. At the end of the day, Interim Progress Reports will be distributed. The Robotics Club will meet on Monday and again on Friday as we get closer to our first competition on February 4th.

The students will thank the local businesses that support Sacred Heart Catholic Academy by making posters on Tuesday that will be personally delivered to the businesses. Also, the Chess Club will meet after school.

Wednesday we celebrate Students' Day. All of our students get to play games and enjoy delicious do-it-yourself sundaes. The students will dress down wearing shirts from their favorite sports team. Wednesday evening is our Alumni Volleyball Game. The graduating class of 2016 will come back to play again the class of 2017.

Thursday, February 2nd is the day we wait for with bated breath. Ground Hog Day! Will there be six more weeks of winter or an early spring? I know what I'm wishing for. What about you?

We celebrate our Veteran's on Thursday with an 8th grade presentation to the various branches of the military and we have invited several Veterans to speak to our upper grades as well. Assemblyman Mike Miller will also be on hand to accept the donations our students have collected for "Valentines for Veterans".

We are participating in "Go Red for Heart Disease" on Friday. The students will make donations and wear red to show their support for the awareness of heart disease.

The First Friday Mass will be hosted by grade 4. Following the Mass we will announce February birthdays and award Student of the Month certificates for January. In addition,, it is the Feast of St. Blaise and all of our students will have their throats blessed.

We end our week with a movie shown on the big screen in our gym. All students are invited to bring their favorite blanket and enjoy a movie in a relaxed atmosphere as we wind down from the week's excitement.



Dear Friends,

As you already know beginning this week our new pastor, Fr. Fred Marano, will begin his ministry among us. We welcome him with great joy and open hearts.

Also, with this being happening, my work as administrator of this parish is coming to an end. I would like to express my deep appreciation and gratitude to all of you for all the help and support I have received during this time. As most of you know, it was very unexpected for myself when I received a phone call asking if I could be a temporary administrator. At that time, I wasn't sure if I really wanted to do it. But, after some time of prayer, I did agree and it has been an incredible journey and experience the last six months.

Once again, Thanks, Thank You, Thank You very much.

#### Fr. Marcin Chilczuk

Thank you, as always, for remembering to keep our Food Pantry stocked with necessities. The need is GREAT. Sacred Heart helps feed over 40 individuals and families each week! We are always in need of pasta, jarred pasta sauce, canned soup, canned tuna, canned chicken, peanut butter, jelly, pancake mix, pancake syrup, rice, coffee, tea, sugar, equal and flour. God Bless You ALL WAYS!

The next St. Vincent de Paul Meeting will be on Tuesday, February 14th at 10 am in the Parish Ministry Office.

### **NEW ALTAR CLOTHS**

As many of you have noticed, our main altar as well as side altars have new beautiful cloths. I'd like to express my gratitude to all people who have contributed towards our new altar cloths. They make a lot of difference decorating our church. Let us also keep in our prayers all the people in whose memory they were donated.

Thank you, Fr. Marcin



REMINDER-50/50 RAFFLE TO SUPPORT SA-CRED HEART PARISH-Envelopes are on the radiators in church. All it takes is \$5.00 and you could be a winner. The next drawing will be on January 30th in the vestibule of the church after the 8:30am Mass. As of January 23rd we have collected \$450.00. 50/50 share is \$225.00.



ON FEBRURY 3RD, FIRST FRIDAY, THERE WILL BE EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT FROM 1:00 PM TO 7:30 PM AT WHICH TIME THERE WILL BE NOCTURNAL PRAYERS AND CONCLUDING WITH BENEDITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT.

Can you spend a half hour with Jesus? First Friday is February 3rd. Please sign up for Eucharistic Adoration. The sign up sheet is in the vestibule of the church. Adorers are needed from 1pm through 6:30pm at half hour intervals.

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 3RD IS THE FEAST OF ST. BLASÉ. THROATS WILL BE BLESSED AFTER THE 8:30 AM MORNING MASS.

LET US PRAY for all the men and women who are serving in our Armed Forces especially: First Lt. Perry Cox, 82nd Airborne Division, US Army, John David Schatcle, US Navy, SGT. Jonathan Femenells, US Army, SP4 Cody Nelson, US Army Infantry, Kevin Shaloo, US Air Force, LT. Mark Foris, US Navy, LTC. Eileen Frances Gillespie, US Army, Captain Jeanmarie Kratzer, US Army, Robert C. Matzell, US Army, lst LTC. Keith Nonnenmann, US Navy, Joshua A. Ruiz, US Marine Corp, Capt. Alex Speigel, US Army. If you would like to add a name to this list, call Parish Ministries at 718-821-3285 with the appropriate information.

# Bereavement Ministry

The next Bereavement Meeting is on Wednesday, February 8th from 1:30 to 3:30 pm. We meet in the Parish Ministry Office which is located in the convent basement. Enter through the convent gate on 77th Avenue and proceed to the convent back door that is on street level and has a sign indicating PARISH MINISTRIES. Our phone number is 718-821-3285.



TAX STATEMENTS FOR THE YEAR 2016 ARE BEING MAILED THIS WEEK TO PARISHIONERS WHO CONTRIBUTED \$250 AND OVER. IF YOU WISH TO HAVE A STATEMENT MAILED TO YOU, LEAVE A MESSAGE AT THE RECTORY FOR LILIANA.

### ☑ Check This Out...

Au Revoir!

It has been five months since I came to minister at Sacred Heart. Before that I was with you for Sunday Masses during July and August. It has been my privilege to serve in this parish even for such a short time.

As your new pastor arrives it is time for me to say goodbye. Truly I have enjoyed meeting all of you and celebrating and preaching at daily and Sunday Masses. You have been most welcoming and indeed cooperative even when I ask questions or forget a word. I hope you continue to fathom the Mystery of the Lord.

I return now to Our Lady Queen of Martyrs, Forest Hills, where I have a permanent residence-that is until the diocese has another interim assignment which I will be happy to take. I will always remember the people of Sacred Heart and I ask you to pray for me. Blessing to all of you and your families.

Father Joe Cunningham